City of Haines Newsletter

October 2013

Welcome
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens on Haines. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
City Business
Since I have been Mayor of this great little city, I have learned so much that sometimes I feel like my head will just pop. As most of you know, when I was elected to my first term as Mayor, our city administration was somewhat dysfunctional. I wasn’t too sure of what I had jumped into. There were many points of aggravation and many attacks on the council and city administration, but 2 years and 9 months later we have made so much improvement. This is due to Council members slowly learning how to work together as we have tried to rebuild the trust of you, our citizens.  We still have a long way to go and I am confident that we will become the City Council that you want us to be. 

There are some things that you as citizens need to understand.

First, Being a City Councilor or Mayor pays a whopping $50.00 per month. I know the money is not the reason to do these jobs, but understand the hours put in by many of these positions. We are basically volunteers. We are not career politicians. We are trying to do the best that we can.

Second, I receive comments from citizens that we have a low income community and I totally understand that. The Councilors and I are not wealthier than most of our citizens, but you have to understand that when prices go up on your everyday items, they go up on the items that operate the city. It takes money to operate your city. It is very expensive in so many areas to give you water, sewer and the constant upkeep of our city. We have not tried in any way to spend monies that don’t need to be spent. Equipment costs money, fees cost money, employees cost money. We even pay to light the streets of our city. When you look at our budget it is an eye opener of what it costs to operate a city. 

Finally, At most of our Council meetings in the last year, we have 1-4 citizens on average that attend.  After the September meeting I had several discussions with citizens about the events of that meeting. Not one of those citizens attended that meeting and what they had heard was much exaggerated from what actually transpired. Yes, it was heated at some points, but as I stated in the first portion, we are trying to work together to stop this from happening. I had two citizens tell me that it was my duty to bring charges against people in the meeting. I was given a verbal berating from one. We are not here to try to remove people from the Council or punish them. There are a lot of Personalities that need to find a way to work together. What we need from you the citizens is encouragement with direction.  I know that we will never stop people from not liking each other and that’s not what I am trying to do. We are just trying to do the best we can for you, so please give us some help by not immediately reacting to hearsay. 

On another note, we need volunteers for many committees. Please think about stepping up to help your community.

Landfill 

Beginning October 5, 2013 the Landfill hours will be Saturdays 8am - 1pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates by calling 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.

Landfill & Planning Committees
Volunteers are needed to serve on committees for the Landfill and Planning. The Landfill committee will be reviewing the Landfill fees and policies. The Planning committee will be reviewing the existing planning ordinances. Contact the City Office to volunteer to serve on committees.

Planning Commission

Volunteers are needed to serve on the Planning Commission. The Planning Commission oversees planning projects within the City. To volunteer to serve on the Planning Commission you will need to fill out an application that is available at the City Office. Planning Commission members will be appointed by the City Council.

Recycle Center 

Do not leave household garbage at the Recycle Center. Dumping garbage in an unauthorized place is against the law and is a punishable crime. Important: The large bin at the Recycle Center is for mixed recyclable items except GLASS. The small blue containers are for just GLASS. 
Haines Fire Protection District & Neighborhood Watch

Volunteers are needed for Haines Fire Protection District and Neighborhood Watch. Please contact Fire Chief Jerry Hampton: 541-519-4816 to volunteer for the Haines Fire Protection District and Sandy Wood: 541-856-3284 for Neighborhood Watch.
Be a part of your City
I invite each and every one of you to come to the Council meetings to hear and see first hand what is happening in your City. There are a lot of rumors and the best way to deal with a rumor is to research the facts. What you hear at the store, bar or at church may or may not be the truth. Rumors that get out of hand make the jobs of your Council and City employees harder and more costly, so please do your part to seek the truth. The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, October 8, 2013, 6:00 pm at the City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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